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Overview
The Professional Services Technical Proposal Guidelines has been established to assist in streamlining the contracting process.  The guidelines describe the contractual requirements needed to obtain an executed contract with the University. This document is to be included as an attachment with the Interview Selection letter and the Intent to Award letter
Shortlist

Once a list of firms has been approved by the University Architect, or Director of Planning for planning projects, to be interviewed, an Interview Selection letter is sent to each firm with the Professional Services Technical Proposal Guidelines attached.  The firm is responsible to review the guidelines.  If they feel they cannot accept the terms of the standard contract or complete any portion of the technical proposal and the required forms, they are to withdraw from the interview process through written notification to the Project Manager.  If a firm withdrawals from the interview process, the Project Manager is responsible to review the next highest scored firm with the University Architect, or Director of Planning for planning projects, to determine if they should be included in the interview process.
Selection 
After the interview is completed and a firm has been selected and approved by the University Architect, the Intent to Award letter is sent to the selected firm with the Technical Proposal guidelines attached.  The award letter includes a date and time for the Project Manager, Contracts Administrator, Director of Planning (for planning projects), University Architect (optional) and Director of Contracts (optional) to meet with the firm to discuss the technical proposal requirements, if required.  The Project Manager is responsible to set the technical proposal review date and discuss with the Director of Projects/Director of Planning if the University Architect, University Landscape Architect and University Engineering are required to attend.  The Contracts Administrator is responsible to discuss with the Director of Contracts if it is necessary for their attendance at the review meeting. If the firm is unavailable on the selected day they must contact the Project Manager to make other arrangements. 
Contract Negotiation

The firm has 10 business days from receipt of the award letter to submit a viable proposal and all the required forms.  If the proposal is not received by the specific date, the Project Manager is responsible to discuss with the Director of Projects/Director of Planning and University Architect the option to end the contract negotiations and begin negotiations with the next qualified firm.  If contract negotiations are ended a Termination of Negotiations letter must be sent.  Negotiations would then begin with the next highest ranked firm.
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